SIESC 2007 in CROATIA
Our 53rd Annual Meeting was organized by our colleagues of the Croatian member association HKDPD in the formation centre of Tabor at Samobor near Zagreb from July 22nd to 27th/28th 2007. About 90 participants of 12 European countries accepted the invitation gratefully. Among them there were, for the first time, also colleagues from Bosnia and Herzegovina and from Serbia. 

The topic „Spirituality and the mission of Christian teachers in Europe today“ had been chosen. The four talks raised fundamental questions to all participants about the essence and importance of spirituality today and the possibilities for Christian teachers to contribute to the development of spirituality in the pupils at our schools. Univ. Prof. Dr. Tomislav Ivančić presented „Wisdom – a new paradigm in education and formation“. In her talk “Are we powerless?” Univ. Doc. Dr. Ljubica Pribanić spoke about (therapeutic) measures of reducing or abolishing socially unacceptable behaviour of pupils. In his talk entitled “Teachers, ethics and spirituality today” Prof. Ćiril Čoh dealt with the relationship between ethics and spirituality, their compatibility and their importance for teaching. Finally Prof. Pero Pažin explained in a very personal way „The responsibility of European Christian teachers for the word with respect to the encouragement to spirituality“: How important is any spoken word and the personal testimony for pupils and teachers! 

The answers given by the speakers were clearly characterized by the experiences of the Croatian colleagues and raised assiduous and rather controversial discussions in the language groups, which mainly started from the question how the aims presented can be realized in the reality of our classes of so numerous and varying pupils. In addition to that our colleague Gisela Gerhardt offered a seminar on the topic „Respectful communication in the classroom“.

And also the services in very different places of worship and the common prayer allowed glimpses into different forms of spirituality in the various countries and into the unity of the religious service in spite of the different mother tongues.
In the afternoons and during the optional excursion on the last day our Croatian colleagues presented us a picture book of their home country: the capital Zagreb with a bishop’s mass and a reception by the mayor, the national place of pilgrimage Maria Bistrica, Bjelovar with a hearty welcome by the local branch of the HKDPD and with regional music and rousing dance, Ludbreg and Varaždin with its beautiful old town centre and the hospitable grammar school, and finally a journey to the Mediterranean part, to the sea, the island of Krk and the islet of Košljun and its convent. 

Our colleagues of the HKDPD prepared a very rich and varied programme and in spite of little problems popping up here and there realized it successfully. They have proved that the HKDPD is a reliable and important member association of SIESC. 

                                                                                                        Wolfgang RANK

